
July to August

If you'd like to see your photograph of the area featured on the cover of a future newsletter, please email your
photographs with the name of the photographer and where they're taken by email to karl.kay@outlook.com



This year’s experiences have made me look back.  That has been the sentiment
of our experiences across our group for Jubilee celebrations.  And my goodness
there were some celebrations and a real pleasure in getting together in the same
space at last!
I am mindful that last year, at this time, we were still having to go through a
lock-down and being careful, even up until Easter this year.  It feels like we are
through this crisis finally and it points up how very resilient we are as a nation.
At this time we celebrate the coming of the Holy Spirit as we have just passed
Pentecost and Trinity Sunday.  This year I am going to remind everyone about
Time and Talents again.
I have discovered wonderful talents and time given generously by local people
during that Jubilee weekend.  I realise that it was a one off and we all needed a
day or two (or more!) to recover from all the activity.
BUT IT WAS SO WORTH IT!  Just to hear conversation, laughter and pleasure in
each other’s company.  Meeting  new-comers, people we’ve not yet managed
to meet who’ve recently moved to the villages.  Making new friends and
acquaintances and hearing great laughter as people drank tea and wine, ate
cakes and shared  fabulous food.
I would love it if some of that camaraderie and activity was to continue in even
a small way.  So I’m reminding you about Time and Talents and the ongoing
need for this in forthcoming events in the Asterby Group.
We are  encouraged to do things on our own, only to find out that we often need
the support of others in order to go forward.   Jesus knew all about this, he
recruited his twelve disciples,  ordinary men and women who came from ordinary
lives, to be alongside him during his ministry of healing and preaching.  They ran
errands for him and the gospels tell us they were fairly good at crowd control
too!
We know they struggled with some aspects of their new lives but they helped
each other and Jesus knew well that, after he left them, they would be able to
continue his work. He was sending a helper!  We have just passed Pentecost,
that time when we remember that the disciples were visited by the Holy Spirit,
the ‘helper’ to enable them to go about continuing Jesus’ work.  This is not just
a good thing to do, it is a means of recognising Christian values working in our
communities. So don’t let‘s forget each other’s ongoing needs and continue to
help out in whatever way that may be.
We shall be meeting for morning coffee, cake and conversation at 10 a.m. on the
first Thursday of the month in Donington on Bain village hall and on the first Friday
of the month in Scamblesby’s village hall.  Do please join us, bring a cake if you
wish or just turn up.  In September we plan a Craft, cake and coffee morning on
the third Thursday in Donington at 10.00a.m.
We open our churches on September 3rd and 4th for an open churches
weekend. These  special places recognised by our communities offer a place

Priestly ponderings
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Deadline for next Newsletter

All articles and adverts for inclusion in the September to October edition to be with Sue, on
01507 313545 or email: moomoski@btinternet.com,  by Monday 15th August 2022  at the
very latest. Please let me have your items written out, or, preferably emailed, as you would like
them to appear, and as early as possible, please don’t wait until the deadline. To place an advert
please contact Sue on the above number.

Please note there is a new price list for various sizes of advert and will now be only in black and
white.  Again Sue has these details on request.    All items on behalf of the church have no charge.
Any other events or adverts will have a minimal charge.  This helps to maintain and develop your
newsletter.   Contact Sue by email here at moomoski@btinternet.com

Stamps, foreign coins and notes, and postcards, used or new, are still being collected by Sue.
Charities benefiting are Dogs Trust and MAF (Mission Aviation Fellowship) who fly in relief to
remote area all over World.  All these items can be placed in the ‘stamp collection boxes’ in most
of the churches or directly to me at Bramley House, Benniworth. Tel 01507 313545

of peace and calm.  The prayers seep out of the walls left by the prayers from
congregations over more than 100 years.
They are incredibly special places to  just ‘be’ in what can only be seen as the
most beautiful of countryside. Our churches will need help during this time.
I would like to see what opportunities there are for our churches to contribute in
some way to life in our parishes.  You  may have some ideas and I would love
to hear from you rev.cilla2@btinternet.com find me on Facebook or the Asterby
Group Facebook page., or speak to your local churchwarden, their names and
contacts are in our magazine.
It doesn’t matter if you can give only a little time; it doesn’t matter if the gift you
have is making a cup of tea or smiling at a newcomer … whatever it is, it will all
be valued. Young or old, new to the area or someone who has lived here for
years, everyone is welcome to apply!  May I  encourage  each person who reads
this to use their time or talents and spread a little love to others.  To offer help
and to expect to be asked to help as we go through the rest of this year.
Enjoy the beauty of the summer and time, this year, spent with family and friends.

Every blessing, Revd Cilla.
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April - 1st No.120 Jan Stark £20  - 2nd No. 13 Cyril Willoughby £15  -  3rd No. 26 Mrs. Bouskill £5
May - 1st No. 7 Gillian Stewart £20  - 2nd No. 47 Sue Cox £15  -  3rd No.11 Kerry Tyreman £5
June - 1st No. 73 Henry Denchfield £20 - 2nd No. 59 Jill Bell £15 - 3rd No.105 Dave Gilmour & Sue Hood £5
July - 1st No. 118 Ben Clifton £20 - 2nd No. 52 Elizabeth Spiers £15 - 3rd No.114 Judith Johnson £5

Benniworth Church Lottery



Donington-on-Bain is extremely lucky to have a large and well-appointed Village
Hall. It is a great community asset maintained by a small group of volunteers.
Community events are held at the Hall and it is also available for hire by
individuals and groups.
Despite having been closed for most of the last two years a lot of work has
gone on. This has included the fitting of new windows and guttering, the digging
of a ‘French drain’ to relieve a problem with damp and repairs to the gate have
been made.  The inside of the Hall has also enjoyed some attention: the toilets
have been redecorated, a new industrial-sized cooker has been installed and
a collection of historic images of the village has been displayed.
Whilst maintaining the fabric of the building is important, it is pointless if the
building is not used and enjoyed by the local community. The Village Hall
Committee has a number of public events in the diary
Many of you will have attended the splendid Jubilee Tea organised by the
Village Hall Committee.  Many thanks go to the band of volunteers who made
or provided a selection of delicious sandwiches and cakes.   Your generous
donations raised £183 for the Hall.  There is a regular coffee morning held on
the first Thursday of the month and from September there will also be a ‘craft
and chat’ session held on the third Thursday of the month.
Our second annual Tea, Cake and Crafts event will be held on the 19th
November.  Last year’s event was very well attended. The standard of the crafts
on sale was very high and many people left the event with a truly unique present
for a loved one.
We will finally be holding our twice postponed Race Night on 22nd October.
The previous event held was a great success with many members of our
community enjoying a ‘flutter on the gee-gees’ and raising valuable funds for
the maintenance of the Village Hall.
Other plans for the coming twelve months include the possibility of a wine
tasting event, another tabletop sale, a scarecrow festival and at least one village
tea party. Keep an eye on our Facebook page and the notice board for more
details of these events.
In addition to these public activities, the Hall can be hired by groups and
individuals for a variety of activities: there is a regular yoga class and a mother
and toddlers group. The hall is also used by the Parish Council for their monthly
meeting and by a local band as a practice space. The Hall also makes an
excellent and inexpensive venue for a range of social activities. It is a great
place for children’s parties, christening and marriage celebrations.
If you would like to hire the Village Hall for your own one-off event or would
like to organise a regular booking please contact our booking officer Barbara
Mohan on 01507 343460  email : babsmohan@hotmail.com

Donington-on-Bain Village Hall ...
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Priest in charge  Revd. Cilla Smith   07798 695950

Lay Ministers
Ann South 01507 313792
Sarah Hamp  01507 343270
Judy Wright 01507 313919

Partnership Office
Debbie Knight South Wolds Group Administrator 01507 525600
Judy Wright Safeguarding coordinator  01507 343919

Group Parish PCC
Rev'd Cilla Smith - Chair
Andrew Bunker Secretary 01507 525600
Sally Cosgrove Treasurer  01507 343788

VCC Church Wardens, Treasurers and Secretaries

Asterby Sally Cosgrove (T)  01507 343788

Benniworth Guy Vinson (T) 01507 313209 Jenny Cathcart  01507 313208

Biscathorpe (closed)  Church DAC at the Diocese of Lincoln

Burgh-on-Bain Judith Varley 01507 313342, Beverlee Bird (T)  01507 313667
George Ward 01507 3313419

Donington-on-Bain Graham & Lynne Parkinson  01507 343500
Rosemary Parkinson (T)  01507 343242

Gayton John Needham  01507 313265  Ann Needham (T)  01507 313628

Goulceby Caroline Taylor 01507 343352  Sally Cosgrove (T) 01507 343788

Ranby Keith Eddington (acting) 01507 343336
Russ Hibbins (acting) 01507 343581 - Di Eddington (T) 01507 343336

Scamblesby Derek Elmhirst  01507 343631  Peter Myers  01507 343680
Derek Elmhirst (T)  01507 343631

Stenigot David Dennis  01507 343224   Linda Gravells (T)  01507 343225
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Donington-on-Bain Parish Council

Cllr White has been re-elected as the Chairman and Cllr Barry Gill-Stafford
as Vice Chairman of the Parish Council.

We held the annual meeting with parishioners and had one parishioner
attend.  If there are any issues or requests for village improvements please
contact either the Clerk, Mrs Viv Davies or a Councillor.

The councillors are

● Keith White

● Barry Gill-Stafford

● Kathy Ollson

● Michael Fisher

● Fred Beaney

● Richard Wright

● James Burnham

The Parish Council is discussing producing a walks leaflet to be
distributed in strategic areas around the village.  For this project there
could be funding from the ELDC.  There is also a commitment to a
donation from a local business.

LCC highways have erected the signs at Welsdale Road advising that
the road is not suitable for HGV vehicles.  The road has also been
resurfaced.

The parish council have again been busy with maintenance and repairs
in the cemetery, MUGA and Children's playground.

The two main areas that are in need of repair are the children's
playground and tennis courts.  We have received quotes for the cleaning
and re-surfacing of the tennis courts.  We have also applied to Active
Lincolnshire/Sport England for funding for both areas.   The Parish council
have decided to plant spring bulbs in the Autumn on Parish Land to add
some colour to the village.

https://donington-bain.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk

doningtononbainpc@gmail.com
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Asterby and Goulceby Parish Council

Notes of the Asterby and Goulceby Annual Meeting of the Parish Council
held on 23rd May 2022

The Chair gave an update on activity across the year at the Annual Parish
Meeting that was held prior to the Council meeting.  No members of the
public were in attendance.  The notes are available on the Parish Council
website.

Jon Mold was appointed as Chair of the Council for the forthcoming
year.

Quotes for a Parish Council Notice Board for Asterby were considered
and a decision reached. This will now be ordered and installed on the
green triangle at Asterby End.

The team at Lincolnshire Chalk Stream Project have advised that they
are very busy with other funded projects in the near future and have
suggested we contact them at a future date to plan a chalk stream activity
for the villages, this will be deferred until 2023.

Suggestions for how the village might commemorate the Platinum Jubilee
were considered and it was resolved to contact LCC Highways with a
view to installing a self watering mounted planter on the railing over the
bridge at Main Street. In the meantime costs and options will be explored
and brought back to a future meeting.

There was concern that the issue with the road subsidence on Horncastle
Road had not been progressed by highways, despite members of the
parish council contacting LCC several times, and that the repaired hole
had reappeared.   It was agreed that the parish clerk write to highways
expressing our disappointment and asking LCC to provide a date by
which the issue will be resolved, or a rationale as to why it is still
outstanding.

Correspondence from ELDC on planning applications was considered
and noted.

Dates for future meetings were agreed as follows:

26th September 2022, 12th December 2022, 20th March 2023, 22nd May
2023.

http://asterby-goulceby.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk
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Thanks to all jubilee events organisers & participants !

On behalf of all the village residents we would like to take this
opportunity to thank everyone involved in organising the Village Jubilee
lunch on Sunday 5th June and the Jubilee Celebration Service in the
Church.

Despite the weather it was extremely well attended and there was a
good community spirit.  Such events do not happen without the help
of a great number of people - event committee members, food
producers, bakers, games, music organisers, hosts, set up and
dismantlers and the ticket sellers to name but a few.

Hopefully all the children under 16 in the village have now received
their Jubilee mugs courtesy of the Parish Council, if anyone has
inadvertently been missed, please contact the Parish Clerk.

Any profits raised will be shared between Lincolnshire &
Nottinghamshire Air Ambulance and LIVES.

Dog Fouling

Following several complaints to the Parish Council about the increasing
problem of dog fouling, new warning signs and dog waste bag
dispensers have been distributed around the village in an attempt to
resolve the problem.

Benniworth Parish Council
https://benniworth.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk

Judge Margaret Pinney with, Prize winners Gillian Shaw, Willy Clamp and
Jemima Chetwynd-Talbot as Princess Charlotte
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Baptisms are sometimes called Christenings; this is a service of welcome.  It is a way
for  new Christians to formally mark the beginning of the Christian journey. A person
can be baptised as an adult or as a child, and you are baptised into membership of
the Church, not into a particular branch or denomination. During the service, we use
holy oil to bless, holy water to cleanse, and give a lighted candle as a sign of the light
of Christ.  Parents and Godparents make promises which affirm their belief in God
and their intention to nurture those being baptised in the Christian faith. Some
families prefer to have a thanksgiving service for their child. This is less formal but it
is still an opportunity to welcome a new baby or a young child into the family. These
services are great fun and we do not make a charge for them but ask if you might
consider a donation to the church.  For further information please contact Revd Cilla
or our Administrator

Planning a wedding is an exciting time, and there is a great deal to think about.
Whatever stage you are at, we want to help and support you.  When a couple get
married, they make lifelong vows to each other in the presence of God. In the
wedding service we celebrate their love for each other and give thanks to God who
is the source of all our loves. The rings that are the symbol of their commitment are
blessed, the couple are blessed, and the ceremony ends with the blessing of
everyone gathered to support them. It is possible to get married in any of our
churches if you have  a connection with the Parish.  It is possible to marry even if
you don’t qualify by living in one of the parishes and you can talk to us about that
possibility.   The village churches are beautiful and surrounded by wonderful
countryside.  We have opportunities in so many ways to make your day incredibly
special.  If you would like to discuss being married in one of the churches just contact
Revd Cilla or our Administrator initially.

Funerals can be conducted either in church or at the crematorium. When somebody
dies, it is usual for the family to contact a funeral director who will then be in touch
with us directly to arrange for someone to conduct the funeral.  The person taking
the funeral will arrange to meet with you to discuss the service and learn more about
the person who has died. At the funeral service, we give thanks to God for the life
of the person who has died, we pray for the family and friends who are grieving, we
commend the departed person to God’s eternal care, and we give thanks for God’s
gift of eternal life.  We can, if you wish, help after a funeral with support.  We are
always there to help our communities.

Life Events in our villages
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Open Garden
Including a Wild Flower Area

at Grange Cottage, Ings Lane, Scamblesby LN11 9XT

on 17th July 2022

from 12 noon to 4pm

By Kind Permission of Lynne & Tim Hannam

Entrance Fee – Donation

Raising money for British Heart Foundation &
Local non Profit making Sports Facility

Light refreshments available - Plant Stall - Raffle
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God's Acre continues to evolve year after year with the addition of
more wildflower plants and the consequent insects, invertebrates and
birds.

We are sitting here enjoying the beauty of the Ragged Robin, Ox-eye
Daisies, Foxgloves and Wild Basil ...

Summer birds serenade us from the beautiful copper beech that shades
the bench - it is a quiet, contemplative  place to sit and just be. Come
and find God's Acre in the back corner of St. Andrew's Churchyard,
Donington-on-Bain and see what you can see and hear.

God's Acre - June 2022
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Date Location Service Time

3rd July
Proper 9

St Julian's Church
Benniworth Communion 10.00am

5th July
St Andrew’s Church
Donington on Bain Celtic Morning Praise 9.30am

7th July
Village Hall,
Donington on Bain Coffee, cake and chat 10.15am

8th July
Village Hall,
Scamblesby Coffee, cake and chat 10.15am

10th July
Proper 10

St Helen’s Church
Burgh on Bain Communion

10.00am

17th July
Proper 11

St Andrew’s Church
Donington on Bain Communion 10.00am

24th July
Proper 12

St Martin’s Church
Scamblesby All Age Service 10.00am

31st July
Proper 13

All Saints Church
Goulceby Group Communion 10.00am

Asterby Parish Services

Funeral : Mrs Jean Tero at Scamblesby Church on 22/06/2022

Parish registers
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South Wolds Group Office - Tel: 01507 525600
Based in St Mary’s Church, Horncastle.

Weddings, baptisms and funerals can be arranged in the first instance by calling the
South Wolds Group Administrator, Debbie Knight
on 01507 525600 between 9.15 am and 2.15 pm Monday to Friday.
At other times, messages will be recorded on voicemail
You can also email Debbie here : SWGAdministrator@stmaryshorncastle.org.uk
Specific matters relating to St Mary’s Church should be directed to the Verger on 01507
525600 www.asterbygroup.org

Date Location Service Time

2nd August
St Andrew’s Church
Donington on Bain Celtic Morning Praise 9.30am

4th August
Village Hall,
Donington on Bain Coffee, cake and chat 10.15am

7th August
Proper 14

St Julians Church
Benniworth All Age Service 10.00am

14th August
Proper 15

St Helen's Church
Burgh on Bain Communion 10.00am

21st August
Proper 16

St Andrew’s Church
Donington on Bain All Age Service 10.00am

28th August
Proper 17

St Martin’s Church
Scamblesby Communion 10.00am

1st September
Village Hall,
Donington on Bain Coffee, cake and chat 10.15pm

2nd September
Village Hall,
Scamblesby Coffee, cake and chat 10.15am

Asterby Parish Services
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Butchery
Grimblethorpe Hall

Grimblethorpe, LN11 0RB
Contact Stuart on 07999 426574

All of our meat is Local and Heritage breeds.

We have Non-GM Fed Tamworth and Large
Black Pork, Lincoln Red Beef, Lincoln
Longwool Mutton / Hogget.

Also when in season, Wild Venison.

The Butchery Counter,
at Hall Farm, LN11 0RB

Monday to Friday - 8.00am - 3.00pm

Saturday - 8.00am - 12.00 noon

Market dates for your diary
Louth at LN11 9QB - find us outside
HSBC Bank on the Cornmarket, Louth

Wednesday - Louth - 8.00am - 3.00pm

Friday - Louth - 8.00am - 3:00pm

www.grimblethorpehall.co.uk/meat

A Compassionate & Sustainable Artisan Butcher

Please check the website as opening times are subject to change
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Tickets are available online 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.
Tickets can also be purchased by calling the Box Office
Open Monday to Saturday 10am -1pm or visiting www.louthriverheadtheatre.com

Online booking for any performance closes one hour before curtain up.
On performance days the Box Office is open for 45 minutes prior to curtain up.

Box Office Tel 01507 600350

Thurs 30th

June - Sat

2nd July

7.30pm

An Evening With Blaze 7.30pm

Friday 8th

July 7.30pm
The Jam'd 7.30pm

Mon 11th Jul Do Dance 7.00pm

Saturday

16th July

2.30pm and

7.30pm

Thoroughly Modern Musicals
2.30pm and

7.30pm

Thurs 21st-

Sat 23rd July

Various

times

Studio 2000 "5,6,7,8" Various times
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Phil Bennett
Established 1977     -    C & P Heating

Oil and Gas Boiler Service Engineer
Central Heating Repairs
New Boiler Installations
Aga, Rayburn and Stanley Cookers serviced

Cawkwell House, Cawkwell LN11 9SG
01507 343551 or mobile 07889 685003

5933

Mobile Library Service 2022
click and collect service

For enquiries or renewals contact the customer service centre on 01522 782010

July Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec

20th 17th 14th 12th 9th 7th

Donington on Bain, Post Office : Arrives 10.30am - departs 11.00am
Benniworth, Tennyson Close : Arrives 11.15am - departs 12.15pm
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We now have regular deliveries from over 30 Local suppliers. Fresh bread,
meats, fish, milk and cheese are delivered 2 or 3 times a week. Bread from
Pocklington’s Bakery and A.W. Curtis every Monday, Wednesday and Friday.
Don’t forget our delicious cold ham freshly sliced on the premises, other Meat
from Mountain’s Boston Sausage every Wednesday and Friday.   If you want
a particular bread or cut of meat then you can pre order just give us a ring
on 01507 343220 or email info@postandpantry.co.uk

News from the Pantry

Your local Post Office
BANKING service - Cash Withdrawals, Cash Deposits, Cheque Deposits and
Balance Enquiries for all major UK banks, both business and private.

Full postral service, including, returns, bill payments, telephone and Key top ups.

It’s BBQ season - Sausages and Burgers in a bun - available July, August
and September. Please pre book by calling 01507 343220.

Fully licensed to serve Cold Beer or a glass of Wine, also serving
Lincolnshire Tea, Coffee, Soft drinks, Ice creams and light refreshments.

There are 2 tables indoors and 5 tables outside some with parasols.

Please remember that we are closed all day on Tuesdays and Sundays.

This extra time we have to spend with our family is proving invaluable and
we really appreciate your support.

News from the Tea Room

look forward to welcoming you
at Post & Pantry

Simon and Diana
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Pedigree Rare Breed Oxford and Sandy Black Pork
Slow Grown, Grass Fed Lamb

White House Farm, Mill Lane, Scamblesby, LN11 9XP
Tel Russ: 07968 769251  or Liz: 07534 248148

Lincolnshire Pain Clinic
Camille Bennett BSc (Hons) MBAcC MAA

www.lincolnshirepainclinic.co.uk

Extensive range of physical therapies, Specialising in pain management.
Acupuncture, Tui-na - Deep Tissue Massage, Hopi ear Candling,
Cupping, Hot Stone Massage, Detox and Cellulite Reduction, Massage & more.
Home visits or clinic-based appointments.

Tel : 07742 290845
Also Visit  www.lincolnshireequinechiro.co.uk
for McTimoney animal chiropractic, massage and manipulation
for your four legged friends

Lincolnshire pain clinic

Lincolnshire equine chiro

Oxford Sandy and Black is one of the oldest pig breeds native to Britain.
Our pigs are suited to outdoor living and mature slowly in the heart of the Lincolnshire Wolds
which helps to develop a rich and succulent flavour.

Purchase in boxes or individual cuts either fresh or frozen.

Our lamb is available from late summer onwards in half or whole boxes.
Slow grown and fed on grass for maximum flavour and minimal environmental impact.
Eating Local = Full traceability and low food miles.

The Gleeson’s Good Life
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Cook & Son
Electrical Engineers & Contractors

01507 343144

M. A. FIRMINGER

New Builds - Extensions - Alterations

Multi Fuel & Wood Burning Stoves
HETAS APPROVED INSTALLER
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Liz Gleeson
Mobile Dog Groomer

Tel : 07534 248148

SBandSides
SBandSides@mail.com

Bringing the Salon to You

For Sale
● MacAllister Electric Strimmer, 1000w - £15
● Kingfisher Bladed Strimmer 1000w - £15
● Winch, hand power wired cable puller winch, includes 2 tow straps

with safety hooks at both ends - New £15
Contact Cilla at Goulceby on 07396 362371

● LANDMANN GRILLCHEF Gas Barbeque.  Unwanted gift, still boxed
- £45 or best offer. Jan on 07808 927770 Benniworth

● Wanted - Cleaner & a gardener for a few hours per week
Benniworth 07808 927770

Wanted

To advertise FOR SALE items please submit details to Sue
Tel 01507313545 or email - moomoski@btinternet.com     -      £2 per item listed to advertise
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MX Racing Limited

For all your Motocross and Enduro bike parts,
clothing and protection.

Please call into our new premises in
Donington on Bain.

Opening Hours:
Monday-Friday 09:00-17:30

Saturday 10:00-13:00
visit www.mxracingltd.com

Find us on Facebook at Mxr Motocross Recycling / MX Racing Ltd
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Fairview Holiday CottageFairview Holiday Cottage
Snug and stylish Victorian house

Sleeps 6

Dog friendly (up to 2)

Large, enclosed private garden

Prices from £450 per week

From £300 for 3/4 nights
 www.fairviewholidaycottage.co.uk

Tel  07789 267334

Donington on Bain, Lincolnshire
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Let us pamper your four legged best friend in our
Relaxing and Friendly Dog Spa & Grooming Salon

We offer 1-1 Dog Grooming
 open by appointment only

info@shaggydogsalon.co.uk Tel : 07415 769 661
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Quiz Night -

the last Sunday of

Every monthTel : 01507 343640
www.blackhorse-donington.co.uk

Accommodation available with eight en suite, comfortably furnished rooms.

Guest Ales, wines and high quality meals using the very best of local seasonal produce.

Monday - Closed - open for residents only   - Tuesday - Closed - open for residents only
Wednesday - 11.30 to 2pm, 4.30pm to finish  - Thursday - 11.30am to 2pm, 4.30pm to finish
Friday - 11.30am to 2pm, 4.30pm to finish  -  Saturday - 11.30am to 2pm, 4.30pm to finish
Sunday - 11.30am to 4.30pm - Closed in the evening, open for residents only*   except quiz night

Sausage and Cid
er

Saturday 6th August
from noon until lateLocal bands

Craft Ciders
Lincolnshire Sausages

Information correct at time of publishing.


